
 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Issue 19-  21st June 2019 

Principal’s Report from Mr. Coffey 

Rainbow P-12 College 
17 Albert Street 

PO Box 223 
Rainbow  Vic  3424 

P: 03 5395 1063 
F: 03 5395 1192 

E: rainbow.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Rainbow P-12 College is a Child Safe School 

Calendar 2019 – Term 2 

Week 10 
Mon 24th June Defence Force Visit 
Tue 25th June Careers Expo 
Fri 29th June             Jump Rope for Heart 
   Last day for Term 3 
   School finishes @ 2.30pm 
Term 3 
Week 2 
22nd July  Parents & Friends meeting 10am 
24th & 25th July  3/4 Camp 
24th July   German Poetry  

    Competition finals  
25th July   Grade 2 sleepover 
 
Week 4 
5th Aug   Cluster day 
 
Week 5 
19th & 20th Aug         Production 
23rd Aug  VCE English study Day 
 
Week 7 
30th Aug              Cluster Aths @ Rainbow  
 
Week 8 
2nd-3rd Sept  “The Man Cave” Community 
                Evening and Workshop 

Well Deserved Success 
It is always inspiring to hear of the success of our 
students in their endeavours outside of the school. 
Two of our senior students, Alanah James and  
Mikayla Keller have displayed initiative and               
leadership skills in organising and coaching an    
Under 12 Netball team for the Netball Carnival held in          
Dimboola last weekend. Mikayla and Alannah organised and 
coached the team and  arranged with parents and helpers to 
assist on the day with umpiring etc. I am certain the netballers 
involved were very appreciative! 
 
This Friday evening, Year 5 student Parker Gould will be        
presented with his Grey Wolf Award. The Grey Wolf Award in 
Scouting is the peak award for Cub Scouts and reflects initiative 
in tackling the challenge, sustained effort over many months 
and years, plus self-discipline, teamwork and leadership.          
In achieving this award, Parker has been involved in lots of  
outdoor adventures as well as earning the Gold Boomerang 
and a range of achievement badges. Congratulations Parker on 
your dedicated effort. 
 
This week I also heard Year 11 student Xavier Oakley finished 
first in the MXC1 Class of the 2019 Victorian Senior Motocross 
Titles. Leading up to the finals, Xavier and his support team had 
travelled to various locations across Victoria to compete. Like 
Parker, these types of achievements take months and years of 
dedicated practice and commitment. On the 31st of August, 
Xavier will be presented with his trophy and prize money at a 
formal presentation in Melbourne. 
 
Well done to these students on their outstanding achievements 
and please let me know of any other areas that our students or 
staff excel in. 

Zaijian 
Once again this year, we have been extremely fortunate 
to be able to have some of our Year 9 students able to 
participate in the VYLC (Victorian Young Leaders in      
China) program through the Department of Education’s 
School for Student Leadership. In term 4 this year,       
Jasmine Robins, Gracie Hurlstone, Haylee Tumeth and 
Paddy O’Halloran will participate in the in-school         
program at the Snowy River Campus in Marlo before   
flying out to Guangzhou on the 2nd of November. The 
students will undertake a range of cultural activities while 
based at the Utahloy International School before         
returning home on the 14th of December. 

Student Leadership Recognised 
This week the College was informed that one 
of our students, Mikayla Keller has been 
awarded the Helen Handbury Leadership 
Award for 2019. The Helen Handbury     
 Leadership Award recognises Year 12   
students in rural and regional Australia who 
have shown strong community  leadership and initiative.   
Along with the award certificate the award provides Mikayla with 
$5,000 towards an  international trip (during a university         
undergraduate degree) to participate in voluntary work. 
The presentation of the award will occur early next term. 

Student supervision starts at 8.30am 
 

Prior to this there are no staff on duty.  



 

 

Jump Rope for Heart – Jump Off for Junior School 

Date:  Friday 28th June, 2019 (Last Day of Term 2) 
Time:  11.45 am 
Place:  Tennis courts at the P-12 College 
Dress:  Free Dress 
 

                                     Parents, Carers and Family members are all welcome 

Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program! 

 

 

Junior school -Hugo, Annika, Eliza, Caleb & Fletch Senior school—Natalie, Jamieson, Kirsten & Bronte 

CSEF Funding 
Applications are closing  for parents/carers to apply for camps, sports and excursions funding.  To be 
eligible you must have a current Centrelink pensioner concession or healthcare card.  If you have not 
applied please bring your card to the office by Tuesday 25th June. 

Students of the Week 

Invitation 
This semester the Year 7/8 Humanities class have been learning about  

the Mallee Water Ways.  We would like to invite you to celebrate the completion of 
our map and website.  It will start at 10am on the  

24th of June in room 5/6 at the Rainbow P-12   College. 
 

There will be a morning tea provided. Please be sure to sign in at the front office. 

OUR SPACE SESSION 
Our Term 2 OUR SPACE session will be held on WEDNESDAY 26th JUNE in periods 1&2.  
We will have a BIG BREAKFAST and then spend the morning sprucing up the school.  
Students should wear work clothes on that day. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR MENTAL HEALTH 

Please remember to look out for your friends and your own mental health.  
There are a number of valuable resources that we can tap into to help out including : 

headspace 
Horsham 

*  77 Hamilton Street, Horsham, Victoria 3400 

*  Phone  (03) 5381 1543 

*  Fax   (03) 5382 7254 

*  info@headspacehorsham.org.au 

*  eheadspace   
www.ruok?.org.au 

1800 55 1800 

www.beyondblue.org.au  

The first step in saving the 
planet! 

In the junior building we are embarking on 
an extensive program of recycling,            

composting, sorting out and reducing our 
rubbish in a more effective way. This will be 
followed up with an education program so 
all of us can learn about how to look after 

our planet in a more caring & careful 
 manner! 

tel:0353811543
mailto:info@headspacehorsham.org.au
http://www.ruok?.org.au
http://www.beyondblue.org.au


 

 

A week in the life of Rainbow P-12 College 
A visual summary of some of the events from last week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kayla & Natalie 
Emma 

Morgan on the side 

Cooper in colouring mode 
Archer’s close up! 

Adalyn 

Haylee & Jess 

 
 

 

Oscar panning for…….sand! 

 

Shanae & Ayla’s preferred side 
What can you say Giaan? 

Flynn is all smiles 

Amaya & Eliza 

Ben & Chantelle on the  playground 



 

 

Canteen Roster 2019 
June 
Mon 24 S. Perkins 
Wed 26 J. Fuller 
Fri 28  N. Kruger/ E. Clarke 
Term 3 
July 
Mon 15 G. O’Halloran 
Wed 17 A. Ey 
Fri 19  K. Weir/ C. Fisher  
 
Mon 22 E. Staples 
Wed 24 R. Bastin 
Fri 26  J. Thomas 
 
Mon 29 J. James/ M. Zadow 
Wed 31 R. Richards 
Aug 
Fri 2nd L. Heinrich/ N. Eckermann 
 
Mon 5 C. Saul/ S. Coyne 
Wed 7 C. Roll 
Fri 9  A. Riordan 
 
Mon 12 K. McKenzie 
Wed 14 S. Clark 
Fri 16  J. Keller 
 
Mon 19 E. Eckermann 
Wed 21 D. Camilleri 
Fri 23  R. Clugston/ R. Keller 
 
Mon 26 C. Petschel 
Wed 28 C. Cocks 
Fri 30  B. Eckermann 
 
Sep 
Mon 2 S. Smith 
Wed 4 D. Huff 
Fri 6  T. Tregenza/ S. Gelligen 
 
Mon 9 M. Ismay 
Wed 11 J. Fuller 
Fr 13  T. Gould/ A.J. Heinrich 
 
Mon 16 S. Perkins 
Wed 18 N. Leach 
Fri 20  K. Kajewski 
 

Canteen Emergency Workers 

Lauren Heinrich    (Wed & Fri only)  0459363319         
Kim Kajewski                       0448352251 
Debbie Lowe                          0488115973 
Please contact the above emergency workers if you are 
unable to do your canteen duty or arrange a swap with 

another person on the roster 
$20 is to be paid to the emergency worker. 

 
Shake Rattle  

and READ  
 

24th June Playgroup 
 

Don’t forget your reading bags 

A MESSAGE FROM  
THE RAINBOW SCOUT GROUP  

  
On Monday 24th June we will be holding an important 
meetings about the future of our Group. This will take 

place at 7.30pm at the Rainbow Scout Hall.  
We are inviting friends of the Group, as well as any   

interested community members. 
 

The future of the Cubs and Scouts will be discussed as    
part of a short presentation from the new initiative 

"LeaderBuild". 
 Please join us for supper and a  

cuppa on the night. 
 

Please don't hesitate to contact Secretary Nicole Leach 
(0423006166) if you have any questions  

about this meeting or if you wish to attend.  
 

Rainbow Desert Enduro 

Are you interested in becoming a scrutineer for 
the Enduro? 

If so a course will be run on Friday 19th July @ 
6pm and Sunday 21st July  

(time to be confirmed)  
More details are on the following page. 



 

 

 

Scrutineer  Course Details for interested students and community members 
Rainbow Scrutiny Module Training (how to access the required information)  

Google Cams Confederation of Motor Sport 
Select Sporting & Technical Regulations 
Select “OFF ROAD” 

Download the following or read: 
OFF ROAD GENERAL REQUIREMENTS -18 pages 
OFF ROAD SPECIFIC REQUIREMENTS – 19 pages 
OFF ROAD SECURITY REPORT – 1 page 

You will need to go through these Regulations to be able to answer the questions in the Module Test, you don’t 
have to memorise them but need them to find the answers on the day. 
 
Scrutiny course will commence Friday evening 19th July @6.00pm. Saturday off for football and resume Sunday 

morning time to be decided 21st 2019 to be conducted at the Civic Centre supper room. 
 There will be an OFF Road buggy for demonstration purposes. 

 
The role of a scrutineer is a very important job as it ensures the safety of all competitors. We will need a number 
of people involved so that the job can be completed in a timely manner. 

 
Cams are funding this training module so it is free. 
To be placed on list please register your interest to Bill Hutson 0429954264 or Email: bhutson@iinet.net.au 
Further info may be obtained by contacting Chief Scrutineer  Morrie Williams: morrisw@bigpond.com 

mailto:bhutson@iinet.net.au

